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Re: Docket No. 2020-11 
Exemptions to Prohibition Against Circumvention of Technological Measures Protecting 
Copyrighted Works 
 

Dear Participants: 

Thank you for your participation in the proceedings related to Proposed Class 14a (Computer 
Programs – Preservation) and 14b (Video Games – Preservation) as part of the Copyright 
Office’s Section 1201 rulemaking.  As a follow up to certain matters discussed at the hearing, we 
would like to provide you with an opportunity to provide written responses to the items below.  

1. Comments submitted by the Software Preservation Network (“SPN”) and the Library 
Copyright Alliance (“LCA”) include citations to survey responses and interviews.  The 
Office invites SPN and LCA to submit the specific survey questions and responses and/or 
any other documentation relevant to these communications that they would like to be 
made part of the record in this proceeding.  Please note that any materials submitted will 
be made publicly available on the Copyright Office website. 

2. During the hearing, proponents indicated that they are not seeking to provide unrestricted 
access to copies of works created pursuant to the proposed exemption.  To what extent 
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are proponents willing to consider additional regulatory language providing specific 
limitations on the permitted uses of such copies?  Proponents are invited to propose any 
such language that they believe is sufficient to address the concerns expressed by 
opponents.  Opponents may provide a response to proponents’ submission. 
 

Proponents’ responses should be submitted no later than Thursday, May 13, 2021.  Opponents’ 
responses should be submitted no later than Monday, May 24, 2021.  Such responses should 
identify the responding party and the proposed class at issue, and responses to Question 2 should 
be no more than five pages in length.  Please note that no further exhibits will be accepted.  
Please submit your responses to John Riley at jril@copyright.gov and to me at 
kamer@copyright.gov. 
       

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Kevin R. Amer 
Deputy General Counsel 


